Wiring diagram ceiling fan

To wire a ceiling fan we first have to know the options available on the fan. Most common fans
either come with a light or without a light. Although you can get just a ceiling fan most units
offer a light kit that can be added in the future. I will be going over the circuits required for all of
the options mentioned. Let's keep in mind that my site is about the wiring aspect only. As far as
getting your ceiling fan installed, Please follow the manufacturers manuals and safety
guidelines for proper mounting due to weight and other variables which can be an important
factor. More often than not, you're going to have a ceiling light fixture at the location you are
planning on installing a ceiling fan. If so then a new wire must be ran to control the light as well.
So instead of a 3-wire cable going to the fan, it must be replaced with a 4-wire cable. When
taking down your old fixture you will be able to see if you have the correct cabling. If you are
installing a fan where there is no previous fixture, then you'll be running a new circuit to the fan
and can accommodate for the light as well. Although I will be going through these circuits on
this page in some detail, I recommend you checkout my other pages that cover 2-way switches
and 3-way switches. These pages can help you to determine how your circuits are wired or
possibly help you decide how you want them wired especially if you are running a new circuit.
Keep in mind that I refer to a load in those circuits which means a light, ceiling fan, outlet, etc..
Here's a list of different scenario's to choose from: No Switches Controlling the fan. This is
assuming that you are installing a ceiling fan in a location that had no fixture there before. This
would be a new circuit ran to the ceiling fan. This diagram is for those who are replacing a light
fixture with a ceiling fan. Your existing light fixture was controlled by a switch and only one
switch. Of course this is all based on not replacing the existing wiring that you currently have.
Two switches at one location. Maybe you are just replacing an old ceiling fan with a new one
and you already had 2 separate switches. One controlling the light and one controlling the fan.
Then this should look like your connections. Now for the good one. The fan is still operated
from one location. The 2-way switches for the light will now change to 3-way switches. The
diagram above looks complicated but it's really not. Just focus on one circuit one at a time and
it will fall right into place. Notice this circuit has a 3-wire cable "power source" coming into the
double switch box. Then leaving the double switch box is a 3-wire cable going to the ceiling fan
and a 4-wire cable going to the other 3-way switch. Then a 3-wire cable from there also going to
the ceiling fan. Make connections as shown. How To Wire It. Here's How. A question we often
get asked by our site visitors - Where can I find a wiring schematic or diagram for my ceiling
fan? The truth of the matter - you may not always find the exact wiring diagram that matches up
with your fan. No, no - don't get flustered or annoyed. By providing you with some of the most
common wiring diagrams, you would actually be able to use these to install most fans. You see
- most fans on the market today all use a similar topology in terms of wiring. The colors might
be different - but the layout of the wiring, the schematic and the way the circuit is mapped and
connected - it is primarily the same. If you go onto Google and you are searching for manuals,
instructions, PDFs, wiring diagrams and etc. If you have a very popular model, sure - you may
be able to find what you seek quickly and easily. However, more often than not, if your fan is not
popular, you may be looking for a while. Instead of doing this, refer below to our generic wiring
diagrams and instructions. If you are still not able to resolve your issue via using one of these
diagrams, we recommend you take a look at our ceiling fan wiring guide by color. This should
help to alleviate any concerns related to installing your fan, troubleshooting or diagnosing a
wiring related problem. Is this helpful? Pick the diagram that is most like the scenario you are in
and see if you can wire up your fan! This might seem intimidating, but it does not have to be.
With these diagrams below it will take the guess work out. Need step by step instructions on
replacing ceiling fan? Still looking for help? Hey, doing it yourself is great but if you are unsure
of the advice given or the methods in which to job is done This site is merely a collection of how
some people do home improvements. There is no way we can anticipate every situation and we
do our best to inform of any risks for each job. Be sure to check local building codes for proper
installation and permits. If in doubt, hire it out. Want to turn a lamp on with a light switch?
Sometimes it is handy to have an outlet controlled by a switch. Step by step instructions on
how to wire a switched outlet. Looking to have an outlet be controlled by a switch? Follow my
switched outlet wiring diagram to learn how. Looking for ceiling fan installation wiring? All the
diagrams needed to understand and confidently install a ceiling fan. Wiring a 3 Way Switch.
How to Solder Copper Pipe. Wiring a Light Switch. Questions or Comments? Recent Articles.
Visitors Favorite Pages. By code, the number of conductors allowed in a box are limited
depending on box size and wire gauge. Calculate total conductors allowed in a box before
adding new wiring, etc. Check local regulations for restrictions and permit requirements before
beginning electrical work. The user of this information is responsible for following all applicable
regulations and best practices when performing electrical work. If the user is unable to perform
electrical work themselves, a qualified electrician should be consulted. How to Read These

Diagrams. This page contains wiring diagrams for household fans including: ceiling fans and
light kits, dimmer switches, fan speed controllers, 3 way fan switches, and bathroom exhaust
fan circuits. This is true of most Hunter and Harbor Breeze ceiling fans found at your local home
store. The black wire is usually the hot for the fan and the blue wire is the hot for the light. The
white wire is the neutral for the fixture and the green is the ground. The white wire from the
fixture is connected directly to the source neutral wire, either at the fixture box or through a
splice at the switch box. The ground wire is spliced to the source ground and to any outlet box
terminal using a pigtail. In some household circuits, the white wire may also be used to
substitute for a hot wire. In these cases, it should be wrapped with black electrical tape or
otherwise marked to identify it as hot. This wiring diagram illustrates the connections for a
ceiling fan and light with two switches, a speed controller for the fan and a dimmer for the
lights. The source is at the switches and the input of each is spliced to the black source wire
with a wire nut. From the switches, 3-wire cable runs to the ceiling outlet box. At the switch box,
the black wire is splice to the output on the speed controller and at the other end to the black
fan wire. The red wire is spliced to the output on the dimmer and at the other end to the blue
light wire. The neutral from the source is spliced in the switch box with the white wire running to
the fan and at the other end to the neutral wire on the ceiling fixture. Likewise, the ground wire
is connected to any grounding terminals in the switch box and spliced to run to the fan location.
Three-wire cable runs from there to the controllers on the wall. The neutral wire from the source
is spliced directly to the white wire on the ceiling fixture. The hot source wire is spliced to the
white on the 3-wire cable and then spliced to the input wires on both controllers at the other
end. The white wire is wrapped with black tape to identify it as hot. The black cable wire
connects the fan to the speed controller and the red wire connects the light to the dimmer. The
white wire is no longer used for hot and instead, the source neutral is run through to the switch
box to satisfy the NEC requirement. Two wires in this arrangement are not used, the white wire
in the second cable and one of the ground wires. These should be capped at both ends with a
wire nut. All other wiring is the same as in the previous diagram. To wire a 3-way switch circuit
that controls both the fan and the light, use this diagram. As with all 3-way circuits, the common
on one switch is connected to the hot source wire from the circuit. Splice both the fan and the
light hot wires together with the common wire from the SW2. The traveler wires are spliced
together in the ceiling fixture box to run between switches. The travelers do not connect to the
fan or light. This wiring arrangement allows for lowering the lights with a dimmer and
controlling the fan with the built-in pull chain. The source is at the ceiling outlet box and 3-wire
cable runs from there to the switch box. The neutral from the source is spliced directly to the
white wire on the fan kit and the cable, running it through to the switch box. The hot source is
spliced to the black fan wire and the black wire running to the dimmer. At the other end, the
black cable wire is spliced to one of the hot dimmer wires, it doesn't matter which one. The
other dimmer wire is spliced to the red wire in the switch box which is spliced to the blue, light
wire at the other end. Use this wiring when the source is at the fixture and you want to control
the feed to both components with the same switch. Three-wire cable runs from the fan to the
switch box and the source neutral is spliced to the white wire and to the fan neutral. The source
hot is spliced to the red wire which is connected to one terminal on the switch at the other end.
The black wire is connected to the other terminal, running power back to the fan where it is
spliced to both the black fan wire and the blue light fixture wire. The 3 speed fan is controlled
with a pull chain switch on the fixture. The source is wired directly to the fan and also spliced
through to the switch. With this arrangement the light is controlled with the wall switch and the
fan is hardwired for pull-chain speed control. In this wiring, the source is at the switch and
3-wire cable runs from there to the fan and light. The source neutral and ground are spliced
through to the fan location. The source hot wire is spliced to the black fan wire to hardwire it
directly to the circuit and to a pigtail connecting the switch. The red wire on the 3-wire cable is
connected to the switch and at the fan, it's spliced with the blue wire to the light. With this
arrangement, power to the fan is controlled with a built-in pull chain on the motor housing and
the light is controlled with the wall switch. Use this wiring when the power source originates at
the wall box and you want to control both the fan and light with a single switch. Here the hot
source is connected directly to the switch and 2-wire cable runs from there to the ceiling fan.
The black wire running to the ceiling box is connected to the other terminal on the switch. At the
ceiling location, it's spliced to the black and blue wires from the fan and light. The source
neutral is spliced through to the white wire on the fan. The source ground is spliced through to
the ceiling box and connected to the green ground wire on the fan and to any grounding
terminal found there. With this arrangement, the fan and light are turned off and on with the wall
switch and the fan speeds are controlled with the built-in pull chain on the fixture. To wire an
exhaust fan to a wall switch, use this diagram. These fans usually come with a small electrical

connection box welded to the side of the housing. There will be a cover on the connection box
that fastens with a small screw. Open it, pop the plug out of one of the wire holes and thread a
wire clamp into it. Run the cable through the clamp and tighten it down. Splice the black and
white cable wires to the fan wires using a wire nut. Connect the ground to the grounding
terminal in the connection box and the ground wire from the fan, if there is one. Here the
exhaust fan is controlled by a timer instead of a switch. There should be two hot wires and a
ground coming out of the timer casing, splice one of these to the hot source. Spice the second
to the black cable wire running to the fan. Splice the source neutral to the white cable wire. Wire
the source ground to the ground wires for the switch and the fan. At the fan splice the wires,
matching the colors of each, and connect the ground wire to the grounding terminal. In this
arrangement a light fixture and exhaust fan are wired to the same source. The light is controlled
with a single-pole switch and the fan controlled with a timer as in the previous drawing. The hot
source is spliced to each controlling device and the output of the controllers are connected at
the fan splicing black to black, white to white, and the ground connecting to the terminal on the
fan box. Ceiling fans can be set to rotate in either of two directions. This function allows for
more efficient cooling in the summer and for circulating heat in the room during the winter. Fan
blades are set in a slanting posture so they catch the air as they spin. The slant is down to the
right and up to the left. With this attitude, a counterclockwise spin will force air down into the
room creating a cooling breeze. Clockwise rotation will pull air up to the ceiling, disturbing the
warm air collected there and circulating it throughout the room to warm things up. Usually there
is a small sliding switch on the side of the motor housing that will control the fan direction. But
which way should you slide the switch for proper rotation? In most cases sliding the switch
down will set counterclockwise spin, while sliding it up will set clockwise spin. So, the answer
is: down in summer and up in winter. The right size ceiling fan for your room depends on more
than just the square footage or your area. Furniture, normal ambient temperature for the room,
and ceiling height will all have an effect on the efficiency of the fan you choose. As a general
rule, you can start with the recommended fan for a given room size as follows: For a large room
of 15'x15' or more, choose a ceiling fan with a blade span of 52, 56 or 60 inches. For a 12'x12'
room, go with 44 to 48 inches of blade span, and for small rooms of 8'x8' or so, a blade span of
36 inches should do the trick. Check your room space and install your fan to be 7. The distance
to the nearest wall should be. If you're installing more than one ceiling fan in a room or hall, set
the distance between the two at 2 times the blade span. How to Read These Diagrams This page
contains wiring diagrams for household fans including: ceiling fans and light kits, dimmer
switches, fan speed controllers, 3 way fan switches, and bathroom exhaust fan circuits. Ceiling
Fan with Light Kit Wiring Diagram This wiring diagram illustrates the connections for a ceiling
fan and light with two switches, a speed controller for the fan and a dimmer for the lights.
Ceiling Fan Dimmer Switch Diagram This wiring arrangement allows for lowering the lights with
a dimmer and controlling the fan with the built-in pull chain. Wiring a Ceiling Fan Switch Loop
Use this wiring when the source is at the fixture and you want to control the feed to both
components with the same switch. Wiring a Fan and Light to a Single Switch In this wiring, the
source is at the switch and 3-wire cable runs from there to the fan and light. Email Print. Home
Page. Setting Ceiling Fan Direction Ceiling fans can be set to rotate in either of two directions.
Choosing and Installing a Ceiling Fan The right size ceiling fan for your room depends on more
than just the square footage or your area. Light Switch Wiring. How to Connect the Wiring when
Replacing a Ceiling Fan â€” If the ceiling junction box only has a black and a white wire then it
will attach to the black and blue of the ceiling fan and the pull chains will be the switch controls.
Electrical Question: I am replacing two outdoor ceiling fans. The old ones have a white, black,
red, and green wire. The power box has the same thing. The new fans only have white, black,
and green in them. Both fans are controlled by a rheostat switch. What do I do with the red wire
in the box? This electrical wiring question came from: Steve, a Homeowner from Pendleton,
Indiana Additional Comments: I hope that you can help me. Skill Level : Beginner to
Intermediate. Estimated Time : Depends on personal level experience, ability to work with tools
and access to the ceiling fan. Ceiling Fan Wiring Variations If the ceiling fan does not have a
light fixture then the red in the junction box may be capped off. If the ceiling junction box only
has a black and a white wire then it will attach to the black and blue of the ceiling fan and the
pull chains will be the switch controls. If a wall switch is used it cannot be a dimmer switch, and
the wall switch will be the master on and off switch. How to Install Ceiling Fans and Wiring
Step-by-step pictures â€” Easy wiring diagrams and installation guide â€” Light and fan switch
variations. Electrical Wire for the Home. Ceiling Fans are a great way to low
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er your energy bill and brighten up one of your favorite rooms. I have two ceiling fans
controlled by 3 separate switches. The old fans that I removed were controlled by the switches.
Hi Steve, Take a look at the Ceiling Fan section and you will see various wiring diagrams that
should help you understand how ceiling fans are wired to switches. Thanks for sharing with us,
let us know how it works out. Name required. Email will not be published required. Get a Quick
Reply! Ask an Electrical Question. February 24, at pm. Dave Rongey says:. February 25, at am.
Click here to cancel reply. The Red Wire and the Blue Wire. How to Replace Light Switches.
Estimated Time: Depends on personal level experience, ability to work with tools, work with
electrical wiring, and the available access to the project area. Important: Modifying existing
electrical circuits or installing additional electrical wiring should be done according to local and
National Electrical Codes, with a permit and be inspected.

